
BULLETIN 2023.1

Dear Member,

In this first short ANARCP Bulletin of 2023, we are presenting information on the
upcoming ANARCP elections and we distribute the Newsletter of the Confederation
of NATO Retired Civilian Staff Associations (CNRCSA) (Annex B). We are hoping
for a return to normality in 2023 and should be able to have our ANARCP General
Assembly this year. It is scheduled to occur on 28 April 2023.

I wish you all the best possible 2023 and hope to meet up with you in person.

Hessel Rutten
ANARCP Chairman

EXCOM ELECTION NOMINATIONS

Mr.  Jean  Vanderwal  is  reaching  the  end  of  his  current  term  as  member  of  the
ANARCP Executive Committee (EXCOM). In addition, Mr. Aad van der Zanden is
stepping down from the EXCOM. Therefore we need to elect two new members to
the ANARCP EXCOM. 

The form to nominate candidates is attached (Annex A). You can use it to nominate
yourself or another ANARCP member. The completed form must be returned by 15
February 2023.  Mr. Vanderwal will be standing for reelection.

After  the  nomination  period  and  in  case  more  candidates  are  nominated  than
positions, the voting slips will be sent to you so you can vote for the candidates of
your choice.

Regarding  the  roles  of  EXCOM  members,  you  may  feel  you  do  not  have  the
necessary background. However, it is for all of us a learning experience and you will
be  helped  by  the  existing  EXCOM members  and  NATREPs.  If  you  want  more
information about what the role of NATREP entails, please contact us. We will be
happy to reply to any questions.
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REPLIES

For  all  communication  relating  to  this  Bulletin,  please  reply  to:
anarcp@cnrcsa.nato.int.

Or by post:
ANARCP
SHAPE Personnel Branch
J1
B-7010 – SHAPE
Belgium

Allow me to again request all members who still receive this Bulletin in hard copy, 
but who have an e-mail address to communicate that to us. It will make the life of our
Secretary a lot easier and it allows us to spend our financial means to better courses.

ANARCP WEBSITE

The url for our website remains unchanged: www.anarcp.org 
There is a restricted part for members only. To login use the following:
Username : anarcp
Password : Iamretired (first character upper case) 

With warmest regards,
For the Executive Committee

Hessel Rutten
ANARCP EXCOM Chair

Annexes: A Election nomination form
B CNRCSA New Year’s Newsletter 2023
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